
MG CAR CLUB SA FLEURIEU GROUP INAUGURAL RUN FEBRUARY 2025. 

All the best plans have unusual starts don’t they!! 

The assembly point for the group was the outside parking area, and an undercover awning 
looked perfect for our needs. The RSL at Goolwa just near the lane down  to the wharf. 

However on the day we found out that this was where a number of the local fitness group 
members assembles for Tai Chi every Thursday morning, exactly the same time as we intended 
to arrive in Goolwa in our MG’s!  

Anyway; several  members of their group showed very keen interest in MG’s, so this smoothed 
the waters a bit; I was having a bit of trouble with the bonnet of the MGC and had it up for all to 
see, that is like a man magnet!  

This group run is being orgaised by myself and another Strathalbyn MG Car Club member, 
Cameron Mighall in his lovely yellow MGB. 

In total we had 3 more MGB’s and an MGF TF and another MGB owner who came in his daily 
driver as his MGB failed to proceed!  

The run took us through Currency Creek and on to Milang, great driving roads then we headed 
towards Langhorne Creek and returned on a different road to the edge of Milang and on returned 
through Finniss onto the Goolwa Road with the final turn onto Old Bull Creek Road to the 
Greenman Inn at Ashbourne. This hotel sits on a prominent block with a lovely view across the 
valley, you may have seen a number of bikers there if you were passing. 

Given that this was our first event I hope that this will entice some more Fluerieu Peninsula Club 
members to join us for a morning drive in their MG’s. 

Our next run will be on April 24th at another assembly location in Goolwa at 10.00am for a 10.45 
start, with the same arrangement of bringing your morning tea with you in the boot, all are 
welcome. Ring me closer to the date for more details. 

The inaugural MG owners were: 

President Stephen Marlow – MGB Roadster; Cameron & Rae Mighall MGB Roadster; Roger Dawe 
MGF T;  Mike Greenwood & Jenny Way MGC Raodster; Gary Davies  MGB Roadster (HMVC 
member now); Ian Moules Plastic, (also now HMVC  Member) Chris & Jen Morden MGB Roadster 
(SACC Members). 

Mike Greenwood – Life Member 

 

 

 

 


